
Eureka Township 
Board Meeting 
January 12, 1981 

 
The regular meeting of the Eureka Town board was called to order by Chairman Smith.   
 
Zweber Kadlec and Sauber present. 

 
Minutes of the last meeting and treasurer report approved as read. 
 
Bills were presented. 

 
Zweber a motion to pay Rother, errors and omission policy premium, Farmington Fire 
contract, Carl Nielson and Dakota Co. Highway Department bills seconded by Kadlec.  
Dale Mc Cluskey was called to the front to report on the work done in township and new 

building permit forms.  Zweber made a motion to get new forms printed, seconded by 
Sauber.  Passed 4-0. 
 
Zweber made a motion to pay Mc Cluskey $1,550.00 for his work, seconded by Sauber.  

Passed 4-0. 
 
Mr. Leybourn from the 192 school came to ask a pledge from the town for a multi 
purpose senior citizen center to be located in Farmington.  Zweber made a motion to 

pledge $750.00 to the center but would like it in the record that we would rather see the 
senior citizens own the center than the H. V. D.  Seconded by Sauber and passed.  
Zweber also volunteered to be on the board of directors. 
 

Cheryl Schindeldecker reported no activity at the planning commission meeting. 
 
Smith informed that the lawyer had served an injunction paper on Keith and Anderson 
the house being built will be tied up until the matter is settled. 

 
Jim Topp and others from Castle Rock came to ask for a mower they had in mind to mow 
the Castle Rock School grounds.  They would provide $200.00 and would approach the 
Castle Rock board to see if they would contribute.  The board would not commit 

themselves until later. 
 
Joe Simon and Jim Marsh from New Market fire department came to see if they could 
service part of our township south of 240th St.  The board will see Lakeville and 

Farmington about Fire protection. 
 
Pat Stewart lawyer requested a fee of $50.00 to start a suit in regard to damage of 247 th 
St. Bridge.  Zweber made a motion to pay same seconded by Kadlec.  Passed 4-0. 

 



Kadlec then presented a resolution to say that Chub Lake, Chub Lake watershed, 
Scofields slough and the Vermillion River are the only public waters in Eureka.  
Approved. 

 
Smith announced that the Comprehensive Plan for land use has been approved.  He also 
reported on new laws. 
 

A letter was read about Gergins 23575  235th St. sewer water running over on neighbors 
property.  Zweber made a motion, seconded by Kadlec to turn the matter over to the 
county. 
 

Kadlec made a motion to pay two warrants, seconded by Sauber.  Who suggested we pick 
up two oldest warrants.  Zweber made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Kadlec.  11:20 
 
Telephone call to secretary from Kadlec! 

 
Be it resolved, Chub Lake and Chub Lake Watershed, that part of Rice Lake in Eureka, 
Scofields slough being the headwaters of the Vermillion River and the Vermillion River 
are the only public waters in Eureka. 


